District of Columbia Government
Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

* Kk Kk
] PO Box 15020
]

Washington, DC 20003

October 20, 2024

Director Sharon Kershbaum District Department of Transportation
Via email and the ANC Resolutions Website

Re: ANC 6A Support for traffic calming on 11th Street NE between Florida Avenue and East Capitol
Street

Dear Director Kershbaum:

At a regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting' on October 10, 2024 our Commission voted 5-0-0
(with 4 Commissioners required for a quorum) to request that DDOT provide an update on prior
commitments to traffic calming on 11th Street NE. As noted in our June 2023 letter
(https://anc6a.org/wp-content/uploads/ ANC6A-Support-for-traffic-calming-11th-Street-NE.pdf), residents
have long requested vertical traffic calming and automated traffic enforcement to slow drivers. In
response to this letter your agency replied (on July 7, 2023) that they planned to install 10 speed humps
along the corridor. This promise was later rescinded for reasons we still do not fully understand. In the
ensuing months there have been several crashes, including one into a corner store at 11th and C Street NE.
One resident has had three cars parked on the street totaled by dangerous drivers. We urgently request
your attention to this corridor before additional property and safety are threatened.

Thank you for giving great weight to the recommendations of this Commission. I can be contacted at
6A04@anc.dc.gov, and Transportation and Public Space Committee Chair Shaun Lynch can be contacted
at 6ATPSChair@gmail.com.

On behalf of the Commission,

Ambo K Hove__

Amber Gove
Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

" ANC 6A meetings are advertised electronically on, anc-6a@googlegroups.com, and newhilleast@groups.io, at
www.anc6a.org, on Twitter (@ANC6A) and through print advertisements in the Hill Rag.
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